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Friday, 4 April 2025 

Newsletter 
We have had a very fun-filled last week in school: we had the lovely PTA coffee morning on Monday and 

the Year 3 & 4 performances. For those of you with children in that year group, I’m sure you will agree they 
did an amazing job! I think we are all ready for a break and I hope you all have a lovely Easter holiday. We 

look forward to seeing you all back in school on Tuesday 22nd April. 
Ed Seeley,  

Headteacher 

Attendance 
Congratulations to Green class for a weekly attendance of 99.13% 
Please remember to report absences for children daily – even if we have sent them home the day before.  
Thank you. 
 

Diary dates for this term 
April 
Wednesday 16th April – National offer day - September 2025 Reception starters 
Tuesday 22nd April – School re-opens to all pupils 
Tuesday 22nd April - Friday 9th May - Swimming for Year 3/4 & Y6 non-Swimmers 
Thursday 24th April - Year 3/4 Boys’ Football Tournament  
 

Class Achievers 
On Monday 28th April, we will celebrate the achievements of the following children for being our half-termly 
achievers.  The Rainbow class achiever will be celebrated in their classroom. 
 

Nursery & Reception Years 1 & 2 Years 3 & 4 Years 5 & 6 
Rainbow Finley B Blue George Amarillo Henry S Azul Naima 

Green Arthur Orange Noah F Rosa Chloe Morado Alexis 

Red Abraham Yellow Nathan Verde Amaris Rojo Amy B 

 

Meal ordering 
We are having more children without a packed lunch on days when no dinner has been pre-ordered on 
iPay.  This is having an impact on the kitchen as they are being asked to provide more meals than they had 
prepared.  As we are now approaching a 2-week break, please don’t forget to order meals for children for 
the week we return – the closing date for this is Sunday 20th April.  We may not be able to send out 
reminders during the holidays as this relies on staff and is not done automatically.  Unfortunately, if the 
kitchen runs out of meals, we will need to ask parents to bring a packed lunch into school.  Thank you for 
your understanding. 



Peter Pan production 
Well done to all our children in Year 3/4 for putting on such a fantastic production of Peter Pan. The 
children did an incredible job learning their lines and the songs - we were all so proud of them! Thank you 
to all the parents who helped with learning lines and for helping with sending in costumes etc.  
We hope you all enjoyed it as much as we did!  Photos will be sent via the Seasaw app. 
 

PE Update 
This week, we have celebrated significant contributions to Edgewood sport from some of our children. This 
has been recognised in assembly with the children achieving their school appearance certificates. We look 
forward to celebrating more children in the coming weeks as they get the opportunity to represent 
Edgewood. 
 
10 School Appearances    5 School Appearances 
Delilah M      Renaii C 
Esmay B      Scarlett S 
Paisleigh N  
 

Coombs Easter competition  
 

 
 
Congratulations to Ava, William and Lily for winning the Easter eggs from Coombs as part of the Easter 
competition. 
We also did a prize draw for Easter eggs for each sitting.  Everyone was included in this with extra 
entries for the children who have received well done slips this half term.  
 
The winners were:  
Rainbow class - Elsie C    Reception class- Isla R 
1/2 – Jaden      3/4 - Erin 
5/6 - Ruben 
 
Parking around school 
Can I please bring to your attention parking around school. Over the last few weeks, we have had several 
complaints about where parents are parking when coming to school to drop off and collect their children. 
Can you please be mindful that you are not blocking any drives or gates. We try to keep a good relationship 
with our neighbours and appreciate your help with this matter.   



Mental Health and Wellbeing 
Thank you to all those who completed the Parent Mental Health and Wellbeing Survey at the PTA coffee 
morning on Monday. We had some great responses, and everyone's voice is appreciated. If you haven’t 
responded yet but have the time, I would be grateful to any other parents who could contribute their 
thoughts. Please click on the link to enter your views. All responses can be anonymous if you would prefer 
(just leave the name line blank) and the first questions are about you as parents - not the children.  
https://forms.office.com/e/hdQZFCZgVF  
 
Mental health and wellbeing is an area in school that we focus on regularly and this half term we are 
focusing on what we can do for and with parents to support their mental health as well as their children's. 
 
We have added some information to the end of the newsletter (as well as there being a board in reception) 
to signpost you to some self-help services if you would like to use any of them. 
 
If there is anything you would like to discuss regarding mental health and wellbeing in school, please get in 
touch via the office or speak to Mrs Miles. 
 

Calling All Artists! 
To celebrate Earth Day 2025 at Edgewood this year, we would like to announce an exciting art contest! 
Following on from Global Recycling Day on March 18th, we would like to relaunch recycling in our school 
by inspiring everyone to become a recycling hero with our art. 
 
All Edgewood pupils are invited to design a poster that promotes recycling in our school.  You can use any 
materials or technology that you wish to design your poster, including your computer. One winner per key 
stage will be chosen.  Winning posters will be photocopied and displayed around school. 
 
Please submit your entries to Miss Cross or Mrs Norgate by Earth Day on Tuesday 22nd April.  Digital 
submissions can be sent to the school office email account at office@edgewood.notts.sch.uk 
Yours faithfully, 
Miss Cross and Mrs Norgate 
 
 
 
 

  



New School Menu 

 



 

 



 



 


